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(The following is a condensed version of a posting on our newest blog, Sustainability & 
Climate Change Reporter. To view the full article, go to 
http://www.sustainabilityclimatechangereporter.com) 

While the U.S. Congress argues whether or not to adopt climate change legislation that includes 
cap-and-trade, the United Kingdom has rolled out a new mandatory carbon trading program 
sweeping in businesses that, up to now, have not been covered by the European Union's ("EU") 
Emissions Trading System.  

Under the Carbon Reduction Commitment Energy Efficiency Scheme ("CRC"), large private and 
public sector organizations in the U.K., such as banks, supermarkets, hotel and restaurant chains, 
hospitals, government offices and universities, will be required to report their CO2 emissions and 
some will have to buy allowances. The registration period started April 1, 2010, and will run 
through September 2010. An estimated 20,000 organizations will be required to report and about 
5,000 will need to buy allowances starting in 2011.  

The purpose of the CRC is to encourage energy efficiency, which the program intends to 
accomplish by making the cost of buying allowances more expensive than reducing energy use. 
One estimate is that the scheme will result in savings of about ₤1 billion (~ $1.5 billion USD) 
and a reduction of 4.4 million tons of CO2 per year by 2020.  

The U.K. seems to be on the forefront of carbon trading programs, first with its own Emissions 
Trading Scheme that predated the EU's and now with the CRC. While a CRC-like program is 
unlikely to be adopted anytime soon in the U.S. due to wide disagreement over cap-and-trade 
and various attempts to roll back existing programs, such as California's AB 32 measures, it 
nevertheless could become a template for the future. It will be important, however, for CRC to 
avoid becoming a poster child against cap-and-trade by demonstrating that it is not subject to the 
various problems that have plagued the EU's Emissions Trading System, including price 
collapses, hackers and improper recycling of certified emissions reductions. 

 

 

 

http://www.decc.gov.uk/en/content/cms/what_we_do/lc_uk/crc/crc.aspx
http://www.clickgreen.org.uk/events/events/121111-one-month-countdown-to-uks-green-crc-scheme.html
http://emailer.emailroi.com/go2.shtml?HWTBPUyKjJ9S9tk1/4767404c787f65b4/fd4439711ab31efd/tranj@lanepowell.com
http://www.commodities-now.com/news/environmental-markets/1781-eu-ets-closing-the-door-to-fraud.html
http://www.carbon-financeonline.com/index.cfm?section=lead&action=view&id=12808
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For more information, please contact the Sustainability and Climate Change Practice Group at 
Lane Powell: 

206.223.7000 Seattle 
503.778.2100 Portland 
sustainability@lanepowell.com 
www.lanepowell.com  

We provide the Sustainability and Climate Change Law Hotsheet as a service to our clients, 
colleagues and friends. It is intended to be a source of general information, not an opinion or 
legal advice on any specific situation, and does not create an attorney-client relationship with our 
readers. If you would like more information regarding whether we may assist you in any 
particular matter, please contact one of our lawyers, using care not to provide us any confidential 
information until we have notified you in writing that there are no conflicts of interest and that 
we have agreed to represent you on the specific matter that is the subject of your inquiry. 
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